Hello Mr. Jason Kuiken

 I'm writing you about the new set boundaries in the National forest. I can tell you like a lot of other people that have wrote you our family has been big time users as well. We have been riding snowmobiles in Eagle’s meadows area as well as all of hwy 108 and over the pass since 1983. In 1991 my partner bought our property (20 acres) just past Haypress and Red rock, in 1997 I bought out my partner in the cabin we have. We have enjoyed riding every winter from our property. As you are aware there is some of the best riding in the Eagle meadow area and I want you to reconsider your decision.

 I have invested a lot of time and money to make this place enjoyable for my family and generations to come and enjoy the forest. I have a son and daughter who also have their own children who love it up here year round. I know there have been a lot of letters sent in and mine may not be valid because of the late response, without going into a lot of detail I have not been able to write. I still want to be heard. I have been reading the letters sent in to you and one letter in particular is from my neighbor down the road- Littell, this guy has been complaining at our meetings too, I think he has like 2 acres. His letter would  make you think he is there all the time, I can tell you he hasn't used his cabin 5 times in as many years, was broke into couple years back because it looks abandoned, he built it not that long ago, he NEVER goes in the winter, and he doesn't ride or ski, at least back there. You can't see pine martin if you’re not there, or any other wildlife. I've seen pine martins, there not running everywhere but that's never been the case.

[bookmark: _GoBack] I understand you have a job to do and trying to make all these different people happy is like trying to get the right and the left to work together! I would like to see the boundary moved back where it was, along the wilderness at relief reservoir. You know and I know OSV doesn’t harm the forest, no trace. I hunt and hike all over and have never seen any sign of damage from OSV use. This boundary change is also going to impact the value of my property quite a bit. There are over 30 plus cabins back there you have cut out, at least 40% ride in the winter! No one is happy about this, please reevaluate your decision before it’s too late, would be much better for everyone that was cut out in the closure.


Best regards,

Randy Fairbanks
Eagles meadow cabin owner and lover of the woods!  
209-484-6257

